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Web site: www.sacredheartschurch.org 
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In an emergency when there is an immediate need for a priest, please call

740-341-5681

Parish Office Hours
 Monday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Tuesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Wednesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Thursday Closed
 Friday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm

Masses
Sunday 

Saturday: 4:30 pm (Sunday Vigil);  
Sunday: 9:00 am

Weekdays 
Tuesday: 6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 8:45 am 
First Saturday: 8:45 am

Holydays of Obligation 
See bulletin.

Confession 
Saturday: 3:30-4:15 pm

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Saturday of every month, 

9:15 am-3:15 pm



CATHOLIC CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEARTS CARDINGTON, OHIO

August 20/21–21st Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday 4:30 p.m. Kallie Dzubak &Trevor Miller Families
Sunday 9:00 a.m. People of the Parish
Tuesday 6:00 p.m. †Jane Ann Dean
Wednesday 8:45 a.m. †Fr. William Faustner
Thursday 8:45 a.m. †Fr. William Faustner
Friday 8:45 a.m. †Fr. G. Michael Gribble

LECTORS
 Sat. 8/20 Julie Blankenship
 Sun. 8/21 Dennis Zoulek
 Sat. 8/27 Carl Hess
 Sun. 8/28 Kevin Tebbe

ALTAR SERVERS
 Sat. 8/20 Volunteer
 Sun. 8/21 Volunteer
 Sat. 8/27 Volunteer
 Sun. 8/28 Josh Goers
  Garrett Reeve

SACRISTANS
 Sat. 8/20 Julie Blankenship
 Sun. 8/21 Joanne Bower
 Sat. 8/27 Stephanie Zmuda
 Sun. 8/28 Jackie Wagner

USHERS
 Sat. 8/20 Nathan Bell
  Volunteer
 Sun. 8/21 Roger Yoder
  Volunteer
 Sat. 8/27 Jack Christy
  Volunteer
 Sun. 8/28 Carl Ferguson
  Volunteer

COUNTERS
 Sun. 8/21 Ginny & Will Schindley; 
  Dennis Zoulek
 Sun. 8/28 Carol & Carl Ferguson; 
  Allen & Jackie Wagner

Linens for Sept: Stephanie Zmuda
Linens for Oct: Martha Meier

OFFERTORY
 Actual Budget Deficit
Aug 7 $2,464 $2,367 (-$0)
Aug 14 $1,796 $2,367 (-$571)

PARISH MEMBERSHIP
New Members, please contact Sacred Hearts Church Office at 
sacredheartschurch@gmail.com or by telephone. Present members, please 
keep our Office informed of any changes in name, telephone number(s), 
address and family members.

REQUESTS FOR YOUR PRAYERS
Please remember in your prayers the following who have been recommended 
to our charitable concern: Ron Thomas, Carole Yoder, Donald White, 
Lou Ann Wendel, Mike Palmer, Janice Middaugh, Stephan Houser, 
Mahisha Zoulek, James & Lillian Joering, Marjorie Armbruster, 
Jennie Lou DePaolo Susi, Johanna Conti, Dalton Sherman, Mary Getts, 
Nicole Elsey, Betty Crum, Walter Olsen, Billy Ervin, Judy Manley, Ken 
Osborne, Stephen Karigithe, Sabina Busto, Patricia (Trish) Thomas, 
Robin Hudson, Cindy Green, Barb Dickason, Deanna Cox, Dawn 
Barranco, Mary Jo Fetch, Christa Havel, Linda Harvey, Donna Spreng, 
Kyle Conley, Chuck Large, Dave & Ethel Evans, Sam Harding, Walt 
Bakle, Barb May Wilt, Rose Long, Don Goble, Marian Morgan, Mary 
Ellen Berg, Doyle Rogers, Kathy Tollison.

Please join us every 1st Saturday of the 
month for Mass and Exposition starting at 
8:45 a.m. with open Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament until Benediction at 3:15 p.m. 
Sign up for an hour on the office bulletin or 

make a stop in to visit our Lord in quiet prayer.

Need to find a Mass to attend while traveling this 
summer? Go to www.MassTimes.org for a Mass 
near you 

FROM THE PASTOR
Dear Friends in Christ,
We continue to work on the details of our Parish School of Religion, 
our catechetical program for parish children from age 4 through 8th 
grade. After the 9:00 a.m. Mass this Sunday, August 21, all will have 
the opportunity to meet Clare Galuzny who is running the program this 
year. Parents of kids who are currently in the PSR program, as well as 
parents looking to enroll their children, should plan to stop by Foeller 
Hall after the Sunday Mass to meet Clare.
A big “thank you” to everyone who helped with the parish picnic last 
Sunday, especially Allen Wagner, Carol Ferguson, and John Brehm, as 
well as the Knights of Columbus and Host Guild for their support. We 
all enjoyed the unusually cool weather!
The first reading and Gospel of today's Mass paint a wonderful picture of 
a world in which people from every nation are entering God's kingdom. 
We should not imagine that this to be a description of something that 
will happen only at "the end of time." It is happening right now, all 
around us. Recently I have met a number of people who want to take 
instruction in the Catholic faith. They tell me that when they come to 
Mass they can see that true worship is happening, and they feel a sense 
of peace. If you know people who are interested in joining the church, 
have them contact the parish office this week, as Fr. Keller and I are 
putting together some classes for them and hope to start shortly after 
Labor Day.
Sincerely Yours, in Christ,
Father Thomas Buffer, Pastor

HOST GUILD: Our next meeting will be Monday, September 12th in 
Foeller Hall under the leadership of our new President for 2022-2024, Kathy 
Gerasimof. The meeting will start at 6:30 p.m. Please plan to attend.

The HOST Guild would like to thank Donna Daugherty and 
Linda Christy for their expert leadership in our annual yard 
sale. This year was far from perfect weather wise. It rained 
during setup and during the sale we had huge rain and wind 
storms. We had to close the sale early on Thursday and 
Friday because of the storms. They had a great crew that spent many hours 
before setup getting things organized. We need to thank all of the parishioners 
that donated items for the sale. Special thanks go to our members and men 
and women of the parish that volunteered their time setting up, working the 
sale and cleaning up after the sale on Monday. The leftover items were taken 
to Turning Point, a domestic violence shelter in Marion, OH. They serve 
men, women and children from Marion and Morrow counties as well as 
four other surrounding counties. The total profit this year from our sale was 
$2,704.80!!!! With the shortened hours, we never expected to make such a 
big profit. THANK YOU to everyone who helped in any way. 

CHRISTIAN COUNSELING: Jodi Schermerhorn, LPCC-S is 
offering Roman Catholic and nondenominational Christian Counseling. 
She will offer faith-based professional counseling services to parishioners 
and as an outreach to our surrounding community. Jodi is licensed by the 
State of Ohio Counselor, Social Worker, Marriage and Family Therapist 
Board and combines standard clinical counseling practices with the beliefs, 
practices, and spirituality of our Church to provide a thorough and Christ-
centered approach to healing. Areas of focus include children ages 3 and up, 
marriage therapy, anger, anxiety, problem behavior, body-focused repetitive 
behaviors, conflict resolution, depression, family systems, parent-child 
relationship, trauma-focused cognitive behavioral therapy. Contact Jodi 
directly to ask about insurance and scheduling:
Email: Jodi@sopcc.org   Phone: 614-442-7650, ext. 8

2022 JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARIES: Save the date! The 2022 
Jubilee of Anniversaries is being held on Sunday, September 18th. Couples 
celebrating their 25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 60th, and every year 
after, anniversaries of marriage are cordially invited to attend. More details 
will be coming soon.

mailto:sacredhearts@gmail.com
mailto:Jodi@sopcc.org


TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME AUGUST 21, 2022

KNIGHTS NOTES
We are saying the Rosary every Sunday starting at 
8:30 a.m. before 9:00 a.m. Mass. If you are interested 
in leading the Rosary, please contact Dennis Zoulek 
or any Knights of Columbus member.

Knights of Columbus Council#14671 
Pancake Breakfast

Saturday, September 10, 2022
Serving from 7:00-10:00 a.m.
Pancakes and Sausage Patties

Sausage Gravy w/Biscuits, Omelets
Coffee, Tea, Juice and Milk

A Parish and Community Social Event
Proceeds benefit Mount Gilead Clothes Closet

The pancake breakfast is being reviewed until September. The number 
of breakfasts served has been down to around 30. Since we show up 
around 6:00 a.m. to get the breakfast items ready to be served at 7:00 
a.m. and serve until 10:00 a.m. and then clean up the kitchen and lock 
up after 11:00 a.m... Well, maybe you see where this is going. The 12 
different charities that we have donated to for the last several years may 
no longer be able to depend on Sacred Hearts Knights of Columbus 
council for a check. My brother Knights and I will be sad to stop the 
pancake breakfasts if our number served doesn’t get back to over 40 each 
month. The checks we had been able to give to these groups was usually 
around $200.00 or more when breakfasts exceeded 40. I am hopeful that 
our numbers will pick up quickly so we will see that the fruits of our labor 
is worth the effort being produced by the Knights of Columbus. We will 
know more about this soon.
Thank You to all that donate to support our seminarians! As I had 
previously noted, $2,000.00 was donated last year. Since April, our 
running total is was $284.00. In July, we collected $161.00, so that brings 
our running total to $445.00. We’ll be continuing to collect after the 
Masses. Also, at least one of the collection containers is usually sitting 
on the table in the narthex. So if you have some change or money that 
you want to donate, feel free to put it in the container. By the way, our 
Columbus Diocese received $68,000.00 for our seminarians!! Of the six 
dioceses in the state of Ohio, we got the LARGEST CHECK ! Applause, 
Applause!!
A new fraternal year has begun as of July 1st. our year runs till June 
30th. We have some new members as well as some new officers for 
this fraternal year. Our meetings will remain the same – the 1st and 4th 
Wednesdays of each month at 7:00 p.m. Catholic men age 18 and over 
can be Knights of Columbus. Your first year of dues can be free if you 
join us while the Supreme Council is granting us a code to do so. That 
code has been changed, please ask us about joining. We will keep asking 
you to join us in the K of C. Belonging to the Knights of Columbus may 
just make you a better Catholic! So why wait? Join us NOW!

PRAY FOR PRIESTS: Our Lady of Peace Parish has created a Pray for 
Priests initiative in which they encourage parishioners to pray for a different 
priest or seminarian of the diocese every day. The parish wishes to share the 
calendar link with all parishes in the Diocese of Columbus to encourage the 
faithful to join in praying. Visit olp-parish.org.

UKRAINE SUPPORT: Catholic Relief Services continues to support 
our Ukrainian sisters and brothers and pray for peace. This war reveals the 
interconnectedness of so many global problems. Millions of people continue 
to be displaced. It is also aggravating hunger in a world already grappling 
with a food security crisis. Many of our global family members are being 
forced into extreme poverty and undoing years of humanitarian development 
progress. CRS can’t fix these problems alone—they need us. Together and 
through Christ, we can change the trajectory of our world toward a path of 
peace and justice. For more information on the continuing CRS humanitarian 
responses, visit www.crs.org or www.crsespanol.org.

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS 
PROGRAM: There were 40 families who shopped 

at Kroger between 5/1/2022 and 7/31/2022 and earned $252.05 in rewards. 
Visit the Kroger website at www.krogercommunityrewards.com to sign up. 
The more we shop with Kroger, the more money our church will earn! 

CATHOLIC MEN’S LUNCHEON CLUB – FRIDAY 
SEPTEMBER 2, 2022: Columbus Police Officer Mark Hauenstein 
will speak at our September luncheon on “The Challenges and Graces 
of being a Catholic Police Officer.” Please join us Friday, September 2 at 
St. Patrick Church in downtown Columbus for lunch followed by Officer 
Hauenstein’s talk. If you missed Fr. Dailey’s series on “Re-Building A 
Christian Culture” videos of the talks are available along with information 
about Catholic Men’s Luncheon Club on the web at https://www.
catholicmensministry.com/about-cmlc. Fr. Dailey’s series was sponsored by 
Nos Lumine & Attollo (https://noslumine.com/), AM 820 St. Gabriel Radio 
(https://stgabrielradio.com/), Egan-Ryan Funeral Service (https://www.
egan-ryan.com/), and Bottoms Up Diaper Drive (https://www.bottomsup.
life/). If you are interested in sponsoring a luncheon, please contact Jim 
Gernetzke at jimgernetzke@noslumine.com. Holy Mass (optional) begins 
at 11:45 a.m. followed by lunch at 12:10 p.m. and Officer Hauenstein’s 
talk. Free parking available in the Columbus State Grant Avenue parking 
lot (25-S) across the street from St. Patrick. No reservations are necessary. 
$12.00 covers the lunch and meeting. Bring a friend! Our next luncheon is 
October 7, 2022 and will feature newly ordained Dominican priest and 
Parochial Vicar at St. Patrick Fr. Paul Marich. Please plan to join us 
then for Fr. Marich’s talk.

OCTOBER 8, 2022
PONTIFICAL COLLEGE JOSEPHINUM,  

7625 NORTH HIGH STREET
Event Parking provided at Crosswoods Center I office park located at 100 
Crosswoods Boulevard. Jessing Center parking may be used by those with 

small children or mobility challenges.
Packet pickup: 7:30 a.m. | Start time: 9:00 a.m.

Swag: All participants receive bread and a bottle of wine, or bread and a 
jar of Trappist Monastery jam.

Family rate: Save $5.00 per person when registering at  
least 3 participants at one time.

PRESENTED BY FRIENDS OF THE JOSEPHINUM

PREGNANCY DECISION HEALTH CENTERS (PDHC) 
For over 41 years, Pregnancy Decision Health Centers (PDHC), has been 
providing life-saving services for women and families in the community, 
through Pregnancy Support, Family Empowerment, 
Youth Development, and Abortion Recovery 
programs and services. Please join us at our 
upcoming Celebration for LIFE Galas. In Lancaster 
on September 15th, 2022 at Crossroads Ministry 
Center and in Columbus on September 22nd, 2022 
at Villa Milano. Visit supportlifepdhc.org for more 
information and to register!

https://olp-parish.org/pray-for-priests
http://www.crs.org/
http://www.crsespanol.org/
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
https://www.catholicmensministry.com/about-cmlc
https://www.catholicmensministry.com/about-cmlc
https://noslumine.com/
https://stgabrielradio.com/
https://www.egan-ryan.com/
https://www.egan-ryan.com/
https://www.bottomsup.life/
https://www.bottomsup.life/
mailto:jimgernetzke@noslumine.com
http://supportlifepdhc.org/
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Alum Creek Heating
and Cooling, LLC

866-282-3769 • 419-253-9445
24-hour Service Available

MILLER
LAWN & POWER EQUIPMENT

Toro/Wheelhorse • Honda • Stihl • Simplicity 
Snapper • Walker • Exmark

1299 Harding Highway E. (St. Rt. 309), Marion
www.MillerLP.com

Chuck Miller 740-382-9162

“For those who 
demand quality”

Thomas Faux/Owner
419.210.0745

Construction, Remodeling and Repairs

Knights of Columbus
Sacred Hearts Council 14671

Chartered Nov. 22, 2008   Meets 1st Wed., 7p
Now’s the time to join your Parish K of C Council!

419-946-3611

440 Center Street
Cardington

419-864-9045
www.GompfFH.com

GompfGompf
Funeral ServiceFuneral Service

Providing compassionate end-of-life care to residents of 
Morrow County and the surrounding area since 1991.

419.946.9822
www.HospiceMorrowCounty.org

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

CARDINGTON HOME AND AUTO
117 West Main Street, Cardington
419-864-6035/Fax: 419-864-6045

RON CARSNER
SCOTT CARSNER
RONNIE CARSNER
CHRIS CARSNER

459 Whetstone River Rd. N.
Caledonia, Ohio 43314Jerry Park

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/
crosscatholic.org

Your neighborhood repair &
maintenance facility

99 E. Central Avenue, Delaware OH 43015
740.363.7100

www.saintsautoservice.com
Let us know you are a Sacred Hearts parishioner

Scott & Angela Linnane Parishioners

6695 County Rd. 76,
Mount Gilead

Sporting Clays
Weddings • Catering

419-560-3693

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020
20-009-353101.v1.12.2020 

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property 
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Springfield, Missouri.

740-382-8658
atom1@roadrunner.com

Atom/Thiel Electric

Safe
Affordable
Gentle
Effective

NO Twisting, Cracking or Popping
State of the art computer spinal analysis & treatment method

235 W. High St. Suite A, Mt. Gilead, OH.

419-253-1234

SAGE CHIROPRACTIC
Mark Zader D.C., M.S.

Franciscan University Alumnus

D/J Bug Away, LLC

Just say Just say 
“NO”“NO”

Dan and Judy Kirkpatrick, Parishioners
740-396-9366 or 419-845-3178

www.djbugaway.com 
Spring and Fall are the worst! Bugs and spiders and 

wildlife “OH MY!” Let us help, total Pest Management Care

PIZZA BARN
PIZZA • CHICKEN • SUBS • SALADS • CALZONES
220 West Main St., Cardington, OH 43315

(419) 864-7950 
(419) 864-0950


